Charles Rcrper Jonas
MEMBER OF CONGRESS
Washington, D. C.

June 30, 1959

Mr. Guy C. Killian
416 south Broad Street
Gastonia, North Carolina

Dear Guy: -

Thanks for sending me copy of your letter to Dr. Killian inviting
him to attend the reunion scheduled for September 13,

I have talked with Dr. Killian about the Killian Klan meetings
and he has expressed a desire to attend one of the reunions. Whether
he will be able to do so this year will of course depend upon his own
schedule. T hope he may find it possible to accept your invitation
and I would be glad to urge him to do so.

As you know, Dr. Killian has felt it necessary to leave the govern-
ment service and return to private life. I note you sent the invitation
to him at the Executive Office of the President and if he has already
left Washington the invitation will of course be forwarded to him. He
was here last night attending a dinner at the White House.

I am hoping to attend the reunion this year and look forward to
seeing you at that time.

Sincerely yours,

CRJT:hl




